Alexandria Region
Diocese of Virginia

Minutes of the November 15, 2017 Meeting

Attendees: Betsy Faga, Resurrection; Dorothy Linthicum, Christ Church; Cindi Bartol, Christ Church; Robin Ruzzino, St. Clement; Bob Steventon, St. Paul’s; Geoff Giovanetti, Christ Church;  Betsy Hahn, Christ Church; Jean D Reed, Grace; Annette Foster, St. Clement; Thomas Jones, Meade; Hance Haney, Immanuel; Susan Hahn, Christ Church; Jo Belser, Resurrection; Chuck McCoart, Emmanuel; Collins Asonye, Meade; June Huber, Grace; Randy Alexander, Immanuel, Barbie Frank, Emmanuel.

The meeting convened at 7:30 PM with all saying an opening prayer.

We went around the table introducing ourselves.

Minutes: The minutes from the meeting on September 20, 2017 at Immanuel Church0on0the-Hill were presented, amended, moved and seconded – approved.

Dean’s Report: Chuck McCoart gave an update on Convention: the suffregan bishop election; resolutions; and the passing of a balanced budget.  There will be a Clericus meeting at Emmanuel on November 28, 2017 and a Dean’s meeting at Mayo House on December 4, 2017.

Executive Board Report: Collins Asonye reported that there was a proposal to change the timing of the meetings and to add a remote capability.  After lengthy discussion the Board agreed to keep the schedule as-is but to explore technology options.  The Board approved the budget passed at Convention and approved the restructuring of the Regions.

Treasurer’s report: Barbie Frank presented the treasurer’s report.  There was a motion and a second to accept the report as presented.

Outreach: No report

Old Business:

1. Regional Re-visioning Task Force recommended approval of the proposals.  As of November 15, 2017 Region IV became the Alexandria Region.
2. The Diocesan website has a link to our current website. At some time in the future we will move to the Diocesan site.  June thanked Susan Hahn who has agreed to maintain our website. Also being added are “communities of interest” regardless of the region they are in.
3. Resurrection redevelopment: Betsy Faga gave the report. The process is moving ahead nicely.  They have received comments and support from the Bishops and the Standing Committee.  They now move to public comments.  The first public meeting is at Resurrection at 6:30 PM on December 4, 2017. A number of supportive groups are being invited to that meeting.  The plan goes to the City Planning Committee in early January and to City Council in late January.
4. West End Lazarus: Cindi Bartol and Betsy Hahn reported.  A report was sent out last week.  They often struggle for money but it always seems to come in. The food pantry celebrated their 1st anniversary with Mayor Silberberg in attendance.  In its first year the pantry supplied food to over 4,500 people.
5. Election of Lay Delegate to the Executive Board: Bob Steventon was elected on the second vote.
New Business

1. Barbie Frank made a motion that since the name of the Region has changed it is the perfect opportunity to move the Region’s bank account to Burke & Herbert, which is much easier to work with than Sun Trust. The motion was seconded and approved.  Barbie will take action on this.
2. Jo Belser raised a question about another Regional Lenten series. She made several suggestions for topics.  Jo moved that the Alexandria Region host the Lenten series and support the Series with a $1,000 contribution. The motion was seconded and approved.  The list of topics will go to the Clericus which will send back the top ideas back to the Alexandria Region for final vote and approval.
3. Jean Reed suggested that the members of the Region look at the Province III website for a wealth of information about the Province, which is comprised of the 13 dioceses of the Mid-Atlantic.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 PM with another unison prayer.

Respectfully Submitted by Barbie Frank, Emmanuel Church

